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Cardinal Environmental Consultants, Inc. 
2691 Dow Avenue, Suite C-2 

Tustin, CA 92780 

Phone:  (714) 730-5931 

Fax:  (714) 730-1697 

 

 

 

Date:   July 23rd, 2021 
 

Owner/Client:  Tustin Unified School District 

   Maintenance and Operations 

   1302 Service Road  

   Tustin, California  92780 
 

Attention:  Mr. Tom Rizzuti 
 

SUBJECT:  Results of AHERA 3 Year Re-Inspection of Asbestos-Containing 

 Materials – Summer 2021 
 

 

Dear Mr. Rizzuti: 

 

During July 2021 Cardinal conducted the three-year re-inspection of Asbestos-Containing 

Materials, as required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act (AHERA).   

 

Cardinal staff visually inspected all of the asbestos containing materials throughout the District, and 

assessed the materials for damage.  No significant damage has been noted in any of the site(s) inspected.  

Routine operations and maintenance should continue as scheduled, no potential for asbestos fiber release 

was witnessed during our inspections.  As required six-month surveillance activities will continue.  

 

As you know, copies of individual school reports must be kept at each school site, which in turn must 

make them available to staff and parents upon request.   

 

As agreed, we have included a “thumb drive” with the AHERA documents. 

 

 

 

 

Sincerely yours,  

 

CARDINAL ENVIRONMENTAL CONSULTANTS INC., 

A California Corporation 

By: 

 

 

 

 

 

Ronald R. McDaniel 
California Certified Asbestos Consultant #01-2865 

CDPH Certified Lead Inspector/Assessor and Project Monitor/Designer #3599 

Registered Environmental Assessor 

Certified Microbial Consultant by American Indoor Air Quality Council 


